# Millville Board of Health Minutes of the Meeting May 8, 2019

A meeting of the Board of Health was held on May 8, 2019 at 290 Main Street, Millville, MA. The meeting was opened at 6:00 PM by a unanimous vote.

Board of Health Members:

Dustin Ciccarelli – Chairman Catherine Robinson – Member Robert Marks – Member

D. Ciccarelli motioned to adjourn the meeting. C. Robinson seconded the motion – motion passed unanimously.

#### Fluorescent Bulbs

The Police Department at a previous meeting was given the BOH shed that contained fluorescent bulbs. At that time, Chief Landry stated that he would dispose of the bulbs himself. It seems that disposing the bulbs is rather costly and would like to look into other options for disposing of the bulbs. Funding was discussed to use either BOH of PD line items – therefore, an estimated cost is needed to dispose of the bulbs. The Board asks that the Chief to come to a future BOH meeting to discuss.

### **Emergency Beaver Permit**

Eversource has applied for an Emergency Beaver Permit – Chestnut Hill Road high tension wires. There are two poles that are in the water that need to be relocated. Twelve beavers were trapped during trapping season and two more are back building a dam. The dam will not be breached and water flow devices will not be used – they stated Conservation will not need to be notified. They will be removing the estimated two beavers in order to stop the dam from causing more of an issue for Eversource to relocate the two poles onto higher ground and out of the water. Dustin Ciccarelli and Animal Inspector, Kevin Sullivan, will meet to inspect the area. If a problem is confirmed, the permit will be sign-off on.

#### 19 Albee - Septic Plan Sign-Off

The plan is not ready to be signed-off on – next BOH meeting.

#### 50/56 Main Street Complaint

Health Inspector, Lenny Izzo, stated that based on inspection, a letter should be sent to the property owner giving them sixty days to clean up the property. The Board would like to schedule a review for August.

## **Property Inspections**

1 Hurteau Road: Health Inspector, Lenny Izzo, stated that he will inspect the property. He drove by and did a visual but will set up a time with the landlord, Richard Hurteau for an internal inspection.

59 Bazeley Ave: Health Inspector, Lenny Izzo, reported that the property is cleaner than it has been in the past, the Board also agreed. The homeowner purchased the property and they are cleaning it up. Lenny Izzo also stated that the septic does not appear to be under water.

14 Bow St: Health Inspector, Lenny Izzo reported that he visited the property and that he could not detect a septic odor from the property.

The Board stated that any concern from the Building Commissioner needed to be in writing to the Board of Health.

C. Robinson motioned to close the hearing. D. Ciccarelli seconded the motion – motion passed.

Meeting Adjourned.	
Dustin Ciccarelli – Chairman	W/ G/S
Catherine Robinson	there Kolenson
Robert Marks (Absent)	¥

REC JUL 31 2019

TOWN CLERK